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2011 Winter Issue 
Welcome to the Winter Issue of the Fellowship-Wide Services Newsletter! 

Please take a copy to your meeting! 

Feel free to share this newsletter far and wide and encourage others to subscribe for free. 

• Here’s a Printable Version of the FWS Newsletter  
• Subscribe now on the F.W.S. homepage, www.slaafws.org.  
• Take a newsletter flyer to your meeting: 

http://www.slaafws.org/NEWSLETTERS/Newsletter_Subscription_flyer.pdf  
• Can’t get online?  F.W.S. will send you a printed version for a small fee. 

Go to http://www.slaafws.org/forms/news_subs.pdf to set up a print subscription. 

What’s Inside:  
FWS Office and Store Announcement 
BFOC Committee Chair’s Visit to the FWS Office 
BFOC Chair Report 
BPRC Chair Report 
Join the BOT- BGNC Flyer 
S.L.A.A. Financials 

Balance Sheet, 2011-2012 Budget, Profit and Loss Oct 10-Sept 11, Charts: Total Income, Total COGS, 
Gross Profit, Total Expenses, Net Income 

Article: Your Group/Intergroup Contributions Matter 
 Intergroup Contributions 10/10-9/11 
 Group Contributions 10/10-9/11 
International Page: Christine’s Story in English and French 
S.L.A.A. Meditation Book Flyer 
The Journal Flyer 
Conference Committee Corner 
 CSTC  Traditions Articles: “Local Practices” and “No Other Affiliation” 
  Write the CSTC 

CPOC Chair Report 
 Pen Pal Information and Materials 
CTC Flyer 

FWS Newsletter Submissions and Deadlines 
 

All 2011 delegates will receive a copy of the complete Annual Business Conference/Meeting 
2011 (ABC/M11) Minutes via email. The ABM Minutes are no longer posted on the F.W.S. 
website but may be obtained upon request from the F.W.S. Office or F.W.S. webmaster. 

http://www.slaafws.org/NEWSLETTERS/2011-05/FWSNewsSummer2011PrintableVersion.pdf�
http://www.slaafws.org/NEWSLETTERS/Newsletter_Subscription_flyer.pdf�
http://www.slaafws.org/forms/news_subs.pdf�
http://www.slaafws.org/�
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F.W.S. Office and Store Announcements 
November 2011 

 
There are some exciting things happening at Fellowship-Wide Services (F.W.S.) as well as a few items of 
information you may find useful.  Share this information with your Groups and Intergroups. 

Holiday F.W.S. Office Closings 
The F.W.S. Office will be closed for the Holidays from Fri Dec 23, 2011 to Sun Jan 1, 2012 reopening 
Mon Jan 2, 2012.  Please keep this in mind when placing orders. 

New and Improved Super Group Starter Kits Now Available 
The Super Group Starter Kit is available only to new Groups who have already registered with F.W.S.  
There is a limit of one per new Group.  You can find more information on this item on the Online Store at 
http://store.slaafws.org. 

Items Recently Added to the Online Store 
CHRC - Skills for Healthy Loving (2011) [Double CD]  $9.35 
Intl. ABM 2011 - Carmen B. (2011) [CD]  $6.60 
Plastic Chips Steps 8-12   $0.85 
Intl. ABM 2010 - Lou and Christine L. (2010) [CD]  $6.60 
Triggers as a Resource  $3.30 

Try the New Group and Intergroup Database 
Located at http://www.slaafws.org/meetings, this long-awaited true database has many features that 
greatly improve the way people find meetings, as well as the way this information is collected and 
maintained.   

New Online Group and Intergroup Registration System Now Available 
This new system ties directly with the new Database.  When an Online Registration is submitted, the 
information is added to the database upon verification.  You can take a look at 
http://www.slaafws.org/register, click the links in orange. 

Assigning of New F.W.S. ID Numbers is Now Underway 
Fellowship-Wide Services is in its second year of a project to collect and organize the most current  
Group and Intergroup data possible to better serve those in need of recovery.  To this end, we will be 
assigning new ID numbers to Groups and Intergroups who have not already registered for a new ID, and 
requesting that the corresponding listing for each Group and Intergroup on the F.W.S. website be verified 
for accurate information. 

These announcements were originally sent out in the F.W.S. e-Bulletin.  This is a separate email 
publication for periodic announcements from F.W.S.  If you have not yet subscribed, you can do so at 

http://www.slaafws.org/newsletter/subscriptions  Choose F.W.S. e-Bulletins.  

 

 

http://store.slaafws.org/�
http://store.slaafws.org/prod/AU11-HR01.html�
http://store.slaafws.org/prod/AUSP11-001.html�
http://store.slaafws.org/merchant.mvc?Screen=CTGY&Store_Code=SOS&Category_Code=PCQ&sort=&list_all=1�
http://store.slaafws.org/prod/AUSP10-001.html�
http://store.slaafws.org/prod/BKP-001.html�
http://www.slaafws.org/meetings�
http://www.slaafws.org/register�
http://www.slaafws.org/newsletter/subscriptions�
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 Board Operating and Finance Committee Chair’s 
Report of Visit to the F.W.S. Office 

As the new Chair of the Board Finance and Operating Committee, I was encouraged to travel to San 
Antonio by the Board Chair, Tom F. and the Office Supervisor, Rita H.  This trip would allow me to take 
care of some basic matters (such as becoming a signatory to the bank accounts) in person, as well as 
meet face-to-face with important F.W.S. contractors, vendors and prospective employees. Perhaps even 
more importantly, I could become fully familiar with the F.W.S. office, its operations and procedures. 

I must admit I was a little incredulous when Tom F. and Rita H. indicated that there would be enough for 
me to do in San Antonio to fill an entire week, but I took their suggestion and spent almost 7 days there, 
from October 11th to the 18th.  Little did I know just how busy I would be. . . 

Upon arrival, I was met at the office by Rita and given the grand tour.  Things had clearly been in the 
process of getting organized since the termination of the General Manager and I was impressed by the 
efficiency with which the office is currently configured to handle operations, especially order fulfillment.  
I was provided with all the codes, combinations and keys to the office and provided a desk in the second 
office to work at. 

While in San Antonio, I had the opportunity to get involved in, and assist with Daily Operations such as 
restocking the mail room, helping the Office Supervisor prepare and record donations and deposits and 
prepare postal labels for the shipping of orders.  I took a few minutes to write a couple of personalized 
thank-you notes on behalf of F.W.S. to some recent large donors, a practice that I would like to continue 
on a regular basis during my tenure as F.W.S. Treasurer. 

Other regular operations that I was involved  included answering the phone, handling a couple of 
program related calls, picking up supplies at Office Depot  and taking mail to the local post office.  It is 
the office policy to have orders for the Conference Prison Outreach Committee filled by volunteers, and 
Rita and I filled and mailed out the first such order of the new fiscal year. 

I also undertook some special projects on this visit.  One of the most important (and time consuming) 
projects was to help put together the final complaint against the former General Manager including 
required documents to the San Antonio Police Department.  The final package consisted of a five page 
complaint signed by the Office Supervisor, and 113 pages of records and other documentation.  This 
matter is now in the hands of the San Antonio Police and our Higher Power. 

Another project that I undertook was completing, with accompanying documentation, an application for 
Directors and Officers (“D&O”) Insurance.  I spent a significant amount of time in San Antonio in 
meetings and interviews.  Rita and I met with our representative at Bank of America to place me on the 
accounts as a signatory and to discuss any products they may have to further secure our accounts.  We 
met with the Postal Service representative to discuss minor issues in the shipping of S.L.A.A. literature 
and products.  We met with our insurance agent, to go over general coverage, discuss auto coverage, 
and review the D&O application and bonding of Independent Contractors.  We also met briefly with the 
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representative from Black Box to prepare for our IT savvy board member, Leon C., to discuss our IT 
needs. 

Probably the best meeting was with our accountant, Randy Walker.  We had the opportunity to discuss 
with him our fiscal year-end reports which he was of the opinion that it looked very good, especially in 
comparison to a year ago.   We also discussed bonding of our bookkeeper and signed the Letter of 
Engagement for his firm to do a detailed review of the Fiscal Year 2010-11 financial records.     The plan 
to have a full audit for 2011-12 was also discussed. 

Finally, I was also involved in face-to-face interviews of three candidates for the position of office 
coordinator, as well as a temporary employee who is currently working as a temp through Hawkins 
Personnel Agency.  These interviews were conducted with the help of Human Resource Subcommittee 
(HRS) member (and former Board Member) Sam M. and the F.W.S. bookkeeper.  This allowed us to 
make a recommendation to HRS for hiring our new Office Coordinator. 

I did find a few minutes to look at some of the old files and journals from years past.  In the back of the 
office, there is a treasure trove of historical documents dating back to some the fellowship’s earliest 
days.  It is apparent that a very large, but necessary undertaking in the not-too-distant future would be 
to better archive and safe keep some of these records to secure the history of our fellowship.  

 I also had a chance to attend the two fledgling local S.L.A.A. meetings, which was welcome relief from 
the busy schedule in the fellowship office. 

I want to thank Rita for all her patience and help with my office visit.  I was truly impressed by the 
efficiency and organization that has been established at the office thanks to the efforts of my 
predecessors on the Board, Rita as Office Supervisor and Sam M.  I came home to South Florida from 
San Antonio full of optimism and hope for this new era in our fellowship’s growth. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Steve B. 
10/30/2011 
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Board Finance and Operating Committee 

November 2011 Report  
 

Current Members:  Steve B. (FL), Chair, Rita H. (QC) and Curtis B. (MA), Non-BOT Member. 
 
Since our last report in August, the Board Finance and Operating Committee (BFOC) has been very busy 
as we wrapped up the 2010-11 Fiscal Year which ended on September 30th.  There have also been 
exciting developments in the Fellowship-Wide Services (F.W.S.) office and the financial outlook for the 
fellowship has been steadily improving. 
 
The BFOC has prepared the Fiscal Year End (FYE) Financial Reports, submitted them to the full Board for 
approval, and they are included in this edition of the Newsletter.  I invite every member to review these 
documents and contact me with any questions or concerns.  Included is our month-by-month profit and 
loss statement which also reflects the final figures for the fiscal year as a whole.  We have confidence in 
the accuracy of these figures and have engaged our accountants to do an independent review of them.  
Because of the loss of certain records by the former General Manager that affected the very early part 
of last year, the accountants are not able to certify 2010-11 as a full audit.  This year’s review, however, 
will prepare the way for a full and complete audit of our 2011-12 financial records next year. 
 
The BFOC was also pleased to present the Board of Trustees with a budget for the 2011-12 fiscal year in 
a timely fashion.  This Budget has been approved by the Board of Trustees and also included in this 
newsletter for your review.  It is anticipated that we will be able to make contributions towards 
restoring the prudent reserve as well. 
 
The BFOC, through the Human Resource Subcommittee, has also completed the search for, and hired an 
Office Coordinator.  The new Office Coordinator will first work part time while being trained and 
eventually move to being in the office four days a week.  That position will not carry the same 
responsibilities as a General Manager position and we will continue to employ a bookkeeper as an 
independent contractor. All financial authority, for the time being, will remain with the Officers and the 
Board of Trustees. 
 
A special thanks to HRS members Chris D., Sam M., Curtis B., Tom F. and Rita H. for their participation in 
the employee search and hiring process. 
 
The other subcommittees of the BFOC remain very active.  The Fellowship-Wide Services – Literature 
Reformatting Committee continues to update and correct errors in our printed literature and just 
completed several pamphlets now ready for reprinting.  The Copyright – Translations Subcommittee is 
dealing with the problems posed by protection of our intellectual property rights while allowing our 
members to carry the message and has started the process of completing a Spanish Language version of 
our Basic Text.   
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As Chair of the BFOC, I had the opportunity to visit the F.W.S. office in San Antonio for a week in 
October.  A detailed report of my visit is also included in this Newsletter. 
 
Steve B., 
Chair, BFOC
http://www.slaafws.org/contact/SB  

 

  

Board Public Relations Committee (BPRC) November 2011  

 

Current members of BPRC: Ayana P. (Chair), Tom B., Chris D., and Deb W. 

Below are some highlights of our recent activities and projects:  

• BPRC continues to work towards finalizing the Professional Literature Process which is the 
literature creation process that uses a paid writer to complete a piece of S.L.A.A. literature.    

• The creation of a “Teens in S.L.A.A.” flyer moved from being a BPRC project to becoming an 
independent writing team effort that is no longer part of BPRC. The BPRC group conscience 
felt that the project would be better served if it were developed by individual S.L.A.A. 
members. 

• BPRC fielded two media requests, respectively, from Norwegian magazine, Stella, and from 
Fox TV News. In both cases sex and love addicts were interviewed by the inquiring 
journalists. The Fox TV News segment was broadcast in the Tampa Bay, FL area and did an 
excellent job of carrying the message while preserving the interviewed S.L.A.A. Member's 
identity. This interview may be viewed online at 
http://www.myfoxtampabay.com/dpp/health/doctor_jo/a-look-inside-the-sex-addiction-world-
110211 

• BPRC is discussing ways to increase the current FWS Newsletter subscriber base as a way of 
communicating to an even larger number of S.L.A.A. Members. 

• BPRC extends a heartfelt thanks to former member Steve T., who served for 2 years on 
BPRC for all of his hard work and service. Steve departed BPRC in August of 2011. 

• Newest Board member, Tom B. (CA), joined BPRC in November. 
 

In Service,  

Ayana P.  

BPRC Chair 

http://www.slaafws.org/contact/SB
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Your Group/Intergroup Contributions Matter 

 
As F.W.S. Office supervisor I am pleased to provide the Group and Intergroup Contributions for the 
fiscal year October 1, 2010-September 30, 2011. 

 
It has been an exciting year going to the F.W.S. Office every 6-8 weeks, opening mail and witnessing 
the strong support of the Fellowship in over 1500 pieces of mail with checks, money orders and once 
in a while cash.  This does not include the new F.W.S. Online Store Qgiv method of making direct 
contributions that was set up by the F.W.S. webmaster, Beth S., in Dec 2010; that was another 120 
separate contributions received. 

 
Every effort to enter in the ledgers all contributions as accurately as possible has been made.  
However, due to the variety of ways a Group or Intergroup submits contributions there may be 
multiple entries for some groups.   

 
If you or your Group/Intergroup have questions or concerns about a contribution entry or amount 
please contact me at http://www.slaafws.org/contact/RH   

 
Blessings, 
Rita H. 
F.W.S. Office supervisor 
Board member 
Montreal 
November 13, 2011 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.slaafws.org/contact/RH�
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Intergroup Contributions                                          
Fiscal Year Oct 1, 2010-Sept 30, 2011 

  
Central Arizona Intergroup 301.48  
Colorado Springs Intergroup 80.00  
Gotburg Intergroup Sweden 628.00  
Greater Delaware Valley Intergroup 1,100.00  
Greater New York Area Intergroup 180.00  
Houston, TX SLAA 2,350.00  
Los Angeles Intergroup 4,616.66  
Mid-Maine Intergroup 240.00  
Monterey Peninsula CA Intergroup 465.00  
Montreal Intergroup Canada 111.34  
Netherlands Intergroup 1,155.00  
New England Intergroup 600.00  
Omaha Intergroup 300.00  
Ontario Intergroup Canada 3,738.39  
Puget Sound WA Intergroup 914.02  
Sacramento CA Intergroup 1,404.05  
Santa Cruz CA Intergroup 317.00  
Seattle WA Intergroup 109.95  
SLAA-NTAC-ILLINOIS 14.76  
Sydney Intergroup Australia 4,048.00  
Tampa Bay FL Intergroup  505.07  
Tucson AZ Area Intergroup 452.82  
UK Intergroup 2,465.88  
Western PA Intergroup 63.00  

 
26,160.42  
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INTERNATIONAL PAGE 

 

 

In Canada, Service is also offered in French! 

I came to S.L.A.A. 9 years ago after recovering for 20 years in other 12 Step fellowships.  I did progress of 
course, but I was still unable to love and take care of myself inside a relationship.  I learned in S.L.A.A. 
that I still had to learn how to take care of myself, period.  That is when I had enough humility to admit 
defeat, to accept to resume step work with openness, and to begin a progressive recovery in which 
service gradually took a large place. 

Before coming to S.L.A.A., occupying a service position was my only way of relating to people in 
meetings.  Service provided me with a safe setting for relating which gradually brought me enough 
confidence to evolve toward wishing for greater intimacy with others.   But how should I do it?  For 
example, I was the terror of my group’s business meeting: impatient, authoritarian, autocratic even, 
gagging ideas I did not support with anger outbursts. Supported by my sponsor and other S.L.A.A. 
members’ example and experience, I learned how to put the traditions into application and to better 
surrender to the group conscience concept. 

Service is also a way to bring my body, sometimes unwillingly, where my ears will hear if only the one 
word that will allow me to get in touch with myself with love and surrender in this space of 
unconditional acceptance a meeting provides.  Beyond my group, participating at my local intergroup 
and eventually to the S.L.A.A. Conference put me in touch with another level of service with people 
whose commitment’s quality rubbed off on me.  It is through their perseverance, despite difficulties so 
similar to mine, either personal or service related, that I learned what giving back to the fellowship really 
means.   If, at first, service was a way through which I could get the recognition I was seeking, I gradually 
developed the desire to be there for others and the fellowship.  Furthermore, sticking to sobriety time 
requirements for a position (along with pride, of course), many times got me through emotional storms 
that would otherwise throw me into acting out.  

I must admit though that my relationship with service is also a love-hate relationship.  When I feel 
lonely, tired, self-pitying, or that I procrastinate, I do resent having to spend time writing a text, a 
meeting schedule or minutes or to have to sacrifice a day out on a week-end to attend one (or two) 
service conference call, thinking how much more fun it would just to be elsewhere.  Anger also, when I 
start judging others who do less, which tells me that balance is also required in service commitments.  
But, on the love side and mostly the reality side, there is the constantly renewed pleasure to be 
connected to recovery, to be back with other “trusted servants” from all over the world whose lasting 
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sobriety and long-term experience inspire me to serve with a loving attitude and genuine generosity; the 
joy to feel I am not alone. There is joy also to know that my contribution to translating S.L.A.A. literature 
will allow a member in need to read about recovery in French. It is, finally, the love and gratitude to 
deepen my knowledge and practice of the program’s principle, notably through my participation to the 
Conference Steps and Traditions Committee.  

The space of service, with proper balance, is a nice place where to grow and recover.  I cordially invite 
you to join in.  

Respectfully Submitted by: 

Christine L. 

Au Canada, on sert aussi en français! 

Je suis arrivée à DASA il y a 9 ans, après quelque 20 ans de cheminement dans d’autres fraternités. 
J’avais progressé, certes, mais j’étais toujours incapable de m’aimer et de prendre soin de moi en 
relation. J’ai compris dans DASA, que j’avais encore à apprendre pour prendre soin de moi tout court.  
C’est là que j’ai eu assez d’humilité pour admettre ma défaite et accepter de reprendre avec ouverture 
le travail des étapes et amorcer un rétablissement progressif dans lequel le service a graduellement pris 
une grande place.  

Avant d’arriver à DASA, l’occupation d’un poste de service était ma seule façon d’entrer en relation avec 
les gens dans les réunions.  Le service constituait un cadre relationnel sécuritaire qui m’a graduellement 
apporté la confiance nécessaire pour avoir envie de développer une plus grande intimité avec les gens. 
Mais comment faire?  En effet, j’étais la terreur des réunions d’affaires de mon groupe : impatiente, 
autoritaire, autocratique, bâillonnant les idées que je ne soutenais pas par mes colères. Soutenue par 
l’exemple et l’expérience de ma marraine et d’autres membres DASA d’expérience j’ai appris en mettre 
en application des traditions et à mieux m’abandonner au concept de conscience de groupe.   

Le service est aussi une façon d’amener mon corps, parfois à corps défendant, là où mes oreilles 
entendront ne serait-ce qu’un mot qui me permettra d’entrer en contact avec moi dans l’amour et le 
lâcher-prise, dans l’espace d’accueil inconditionnel qu’offre une réunion. Au-delà du groupe, ma 
participation à l’intergroupe de ma région et éventuellement à la Conférence de DASA m’a mis en 
contact avec un autre niveau de service et avec des gens dont la qualité d’engagement a déteint sur la 
mienne.  C’est grâce à leur persévérance malgré leurs difficultés tellement semblables aux miennes tant 
au niveau personnel que dans le service que j’ai appris ce que remettre à la fraternité veut vraiment 
dire.  Si au départ, le service était une façon d’aller chercher la reconnaissance dont j’avais tant besoin, 
j’ai graduellement développé le désir d’être là pour les autres et la fraternité. Par ailleurs, le fait de 
m’accrocher au temps de sobriété requis pour occuper un poste (et l’orgueil sans aucun doute) m’a 
plusieurs fois permis de traverser des tempêtes émotives qui m’auraient projetée dans la dépendance. 

Je dois toutefois avouer que ma relation avec le service, est aussi une relation d’amour-haine.  Dans la 
solitude, la fatigue et l’apitoiement et la procrastination, je vis du ressentiment d’avoir à passer du
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temps à rédiger un texte, un ordre du jour ou un procès-verbal ou d’avoir à sacrifier une journée de 
week-end à l’extérieur pour participer à une (ou deux) conférence téléphonique pour un comité, 
pensant combien il serait plus plaisant d’être ailleurs.  Colère aussi, quand je me mets à juger d’autres 
qui en font moins, signal que le juste équilibre dans l’implication s’impose également. Mais, du côté de 
l’amour, et de la réalité surtout, il y a le plaisir sans cesse renouvelé d’être branchée au rétablissement, 
de me retrouver avec des  « serviteurs de confiance » du monde entier dont la sobriété et l’expérience 
durable de plusieurs m’inspirent à servir avec une attitude aimante et sincèrement généreuse; la joie de 
sentir que je ne suis pas seule.  Il y a aussi  celle de savoir que ma participation à la traduction de la 
littérature DASA permettra à un membre dans le besoin de lire des textes de rétablissement en français. 
C’est l’amour et la gratitude, enfin, de pouvoir approfondir ma connaissance et ma mise en pratique des 
principes du mode de vie en participant, notamment, au Comité de la conférence des étapes et des 
traditions.   

L’espace du service, dans le juste équilibre, est un bel endroit où il fait bon grandir et se rétablir.  Je vous 
invite cordialement à vous joindre à nous.  

Christine L. 
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 CONFERENCE COMMITTEE CORNER 

 

 

 

Conference Steps and Traditions Committee 

 

LOCAL PRACTICES 

Q - I have some Traditions Questions. 1 - We do not read the Traditions at the S.L.A.A. meeting in my 
area. Many members only attend 1 S.L.A.A. meeting, one day a week, so they do not have exposure to 
the Traditions and are not familiar with the basic 12 Step program. My question is whether I can stop 
by AA and pick up a copy of the Traditions and substitute the S.L.A.A. for AA, or should I get an official 
copy? 2 - I got the Al- Anon trifold with the statement: Whom you see here, what you hear here, when 
you leave here, let it stay here. "Someone from our group threw it out because it is Al-Anon and not 
S.L.A.A. I notice you have an anonymity comment coming up on our website; I want to know if it is 
okay to use the Al-Anon pamphlet at my meeting? 
 
The comments below were given by various members of the Conference Steps and Traditions 
Committee and do not represent a group conscience of the entire committee.  The opinions 
expressed here are solely that of the person giving them. Take what you like and leave the rest. 

 

It is unfortunate that any meeting does not read the 12 Traditions at some point during 
their meeting. I can remember when I first came into S.L.A.A. that my home group didn't 
read the Traditions; when this was mentioned in a Group Conscience meeting the 
group decided to add the reading of the Traditions at the beginning of the meeting 
along with the 12 Steps. It is unfortunate that many people have no idea what the 12 
Traditions mean to the program as a whole. The Traditions show us how the program 
works. We eventually decided that on one week each month we would use the AA 
book Twelve Steps and Twelve Traditions in order to study the Traditions and what they 
mean to us. This is a Tradition 4 issue because each group, being autonomous, can 
decide what format will be followed in its meeting. We introduced the book as an AA 
publication and explained that we were using it because S.L.A.A. does not have its own 
writings on the Traditions.  Another group in my area uses the book Hope and Recovery 
for their Traditions studies, for the same reason. 

As far as how to obtain a copy of the 12 Traditions, it isn't necessary to go to the local 
AA Central Office. The Traditions can be downloaded from the FWS Website 
(www.slaafws.org) under the literature tab and follow the link under the 7 Core 

http://www.slaafws.org/�
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Documents to download a copy. If someone doesn't have a computer, they can also 
be found on pages 122 and 123 of the Basic Text.  

As to the second part of the question regarding the closing statement; virtually every 
meeting I have ever attended uses some variation of this statement. Again, this is a 
Tradition 4 issue and the group can decide whether or not to use it. 

As long as outside literature is identified as such, it could be used at the discretion of the 
local group so long as it is a Group Conscience decision.  

I think the Traditions can be copied from the AA traditions, with S.L.A.A. substituted, can 
they not? Also--aren't they listed in our S.L.A.A. Textbook? As to "whom you see here, 
what you hear here, let it stay here when you leave here"--I know that is stated during 
SAA meetings. Would there be any reason why local Intergroups couldn't say it at their 
S.L.A.A. meetings if they wanted to? I think it is a good reminder for people about 
confidentiality.  

I also think that any materials that promote recovery within us should be utilized. All of 
Carnes' books, Melanie Beattie has some good books,  Everyone at our local meetings 
understands that these are NOT conference approved materials and are being used as 
supplemental healing materials. Anything that makes us think about our addictions--
and helps us to better understand and cope with the addictions—is helpful. The little 
daily readings from Answers in the Heart almost always seem very pertinent to me.  The 
sharing of information that is meaningful to each of us, to me, is a strong point of our 
recovery.  

 

My answer might be lengthy, but I like to document my stuff. 

Regarding the Traditions, I first refer to Tradition 4, which says that each group should be 
autonomous except in matters affecting other groups or S.L.A.A. as a whole. In light of 
this Tradition, any group could chose to use either AA or S.L.A.A. Traditions. Since we do 
not yet have a Twelve Steps and Twelve Traditions book in S.L.A.A., the A.A. Traditions 
can certainly be used. You can even use non-conference approved material, as long 
as you state it as such. The following statement is suggested: This group uses the 
following non-conference approved literature (list the literature). This literature is not 
approved by the S.L.A.A. Conference, but is suggested for this meeting through group 
conscience (cf, Motion 06-03, passed in 2006, p. m-38 of Index of Motions).  

In reference to Tradition 5, according to which: "Each group has but one primary 
purpose -- to carry its message to the sex and love addict who still suffers," we could rely 
on another motion passed in 1980 (page M-28 of Index) which says: "Guided by A.A. 
experience, we will adhere to the principles contained in the Twelve A.A. Traditions, 
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adapted as appropriate to the differing agent of addictive abuse." Furthermore, we 
can find, in the Basic Text the following:  

"If you are thinking as you read this book that S.L.A.A. may be a fellowship worth serious 
consideration for your own problems, we recommend that you also read the books 
Alcoholics Anonymous (especially chapters 5-7) and Twelve Steps and Twelve 
Traditions.  

We have found these books, in spite of their occasionally somewhat dated ideas and 
language, to be surprisingly appropriate and useful to us in applying the Twelve Steps to 
sex and love addiction. We substitute such words as 'our addiction' or 'sex and love 
addiction' for the direct references to alcoholism in those books. " 

Plus, the A.A. Traditions appear at the bottom of the S.L.A.A. Traditions. So, I would not 
see any counter indication to use the A.A. Traditions, as they are used to carry the 
message in a way "pioneered by A.A." (S.L.A.A. Preamble). 

However, on a more practical level, and if we are strictly talking about just the list of the 
Twelve Traditions, it can be easily downloaded from the English page of the S.L.A.A. 
Website, page in which you will find the seven core documents 
(http://www.slaafws.org/english). If one cannot access Internet without endangering 
one's sobriety, maybe someone from the group who can could get the document. Like 
in many groups, only the Tradition of the month can be read each month.  

Q2- I don't know that the statement: Whom you see here, what you hear here, when 
you leave here let it stay here, is from Al-Anon, nor coming or belonging to any 
particular fellowship. We use it in our S.L.A.A. meetings, and I know it is being used in 
other fellowships too, printed with their own logo. As this is not a piece of literature per 
say, but rather an illustration of the concept of anonymity, I do not see that it might be 
discarded as non-S.L.A.A. literature. Again, according to Tradition 4 (each group is 
autonomous, etc.), I believe it would be up to group conscience to decide if they want 
to use the statement. Maybe, if the group doesn't like that it be printed on an Al-Anon 
trifold, they could make an anonymous one. 

 

My experience is that use of outside literature, that is, 12 Step literature from other 12 
Step fellowships is very helpful for recovery in S.L.A.A. Also, that reading books like 
Patrick Carnes book on sexual anorexia contributes a lot to recovery. The AA Big Book 
suggests using outside sources for recovery. I think it is important to clearly explain that 
the literature is either S.LA.A. Conference approved S.L.A.A. draft literature, or outside 
literature. 
 
I think the meetings that use outside literature benefit a lot from it. S.L.A.A. literature is 

http://www.slaafws.org/english�
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very incomplete and very inadequate, even though it is very good. Why should we all 
have to go to meetings of other programs to fill in the gaps in our recovery that are not 
covered in our S.L.A.A. literature? Does this create unity? I think our unity comes from 
our common desire to recover from our diseases by together using whatever is needed 
with use of the Steps and Traditions. I do not think that eliminating helpful outside 
literature from our meetings causes unity. I think it fragments the lives and recovery of 
our members by creating chaos in all our lives by having to go to so many other 
meetings of other fellowships to find our recovery. Meetings are autonomous and 
Intergroups should not dictate their activities or drop them from the S.L.A.A. meeting list 
because they are seeking healthy recovery for their members from outside literature. 
We do not have S.L.A.A. police. And Intergroups should not act like police. 
 
I find communities that read and study outside literature in their S.L.A.A. meetings have 
more recovery and serve the newcomer, struggler, and long timers better than the 
communities where the “no non-conference approved' police rule the roost.  My 
experience is that 'no non-conference approved' creates chaos, floundering, and 
struggling rather than unity in S.L.A.A. Other fellowships with other topics might be 
different. I think we need to do what is good for us rather than copycat others. 
 
Regarding the 'let it stay here' phrase;  I think it is used in so many fellowships that it is not 
copyrighted or outside literature, but just a common saying. I think we should use it 
because it benefits our members, new comers, stragglers and long timers and helps 
create unity. 
 
These are some of my thoughts on this topic. 

I come from an AA background and, when I was slipping in S.L.A.A. for 4 years, I was 
told by my sponsor to fire my S.L.A.A. sponsee. My sponsee wouldn't hear of it and 
became sort of an AA sponsee. We read the AA big book each week. I substituted "the 
qualifier" wherever it said alcohol. This showed me the extent of my S.L.A.A. disease. It's 
one of the things that I point to that led me to my S.L.A.A. spiritual experience. In 
another program, we don't have our own Twelve and Twelve book, so we use the AA 
Twelve and Twelve and substitute food for alcohol - it says in our meeting format, "we 
feel we identify absolutely." Until we get our own 12 and 12 out, I would be in favor of 
reading AA’s literature. About the Al-Anon pamphlet-Tradition 4 states each group 
should be autonomous. We've had non-conference approved literature at a few of my 
meetings over the years and members have been opposed, but the meeting would 
state that it was non-conference approved. They each took their own group 
conscience. Then there's the "except in matters affecting other groups or S.L.A.A. as a 
whole." In my food program, we were reading the OA Twelve and Twelve and our 
intergroup told us to stop or they would have to take us off their meeting list. It made 
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newcomers think we were an OA meeting. So in favor of Tradition One "our common 
welfare should come first, personal recovery depends upon unity," we stopped reading 
it. 

The CSTC is a group of volunteers, some of whom were ABM delegates, and others who 
volunteered out of interest.  We do not represent a group conscience of S.L.A.A., but are 
committed to bringing thoughtful discussion and study of 12 Step Fellowship literature and 
experience to the questions that are brought to us.  Other non-S.L.A.A. literature, such as AA or 
Al-Anon literature may have been accessed in order to see how other 12 Step Recovery 
Fellowships have addressed these issues.  We offer this summary as the result of our discussions.  
We present the major points of concern in the hope that wider discussion in the Fellowship will 
help us evolve our customs and practice of the S.L.A.A. program of recovery to better represent 
the loving guidance of a Higher Power.  Always we affirm the autonomy of each group and the 
need for each individual to follow her/his own conscience.  No decision of this group, or any 
other, is ever forced upon another, even when we believe a practice is clearly in conflict with 
the Steps and Traditions. 

 

 

NO OTHER AFFILIATION 

Q - I have just started meetings in my area, and a member had a question  
regarding the 3rd Tradition, specifically "provided that as a group they have  
no other affiliation." His concern was that he knew other members that came  
to the S.L.A.A. meeting from AA meetings they also attend together. He also  
wondered if it would be appropriate to bring his current partner to a meeting (who is 
also a SLA). I interpret the Tradition to mean that you don’t combine an AA/S.L.A.A. 
meeting, or bring other support group or non-support group agenda into an S.L.A.A. 
meeting. I just wanted to clarify please. Thank you. 

 

The comments below were given by various members of the Conference Steps and Traditions 
Committee and do not represent a group conscience of the entire committee.  The opinions 
expressed here are solely that of the person giving them. Take what you like and leave the rest. 

This question could have two different connotations and I am not sure which one is 
intended by the inquirer.  

If this is a meeting which is attempting to combine and also include an emphasis on 
alcohol recovery, Tradition 4 could apply that the group is autonomous and could 
conduct its meetings in the way decided by their Group Conscience.  
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The intent which I believe is being asked is whether or not two members are recovery 
partners in AA as well as in S.L.A.A. I have seen this in meetings and it works well. An 
S.L.A.A. member twelfth steps one of his sponsees and bring him/her to an S.L.A.A. 
meeting and continue to be recovery partners in both programs. As long as both 
people in question are sex and love addicts as well as alcoholics, I see no violation of 
Tradition 3 because they are working together on their mutual addictions. This does not 
appear to be a combining of S.L.A.A. and AA, but two addicts coming together for 
their mutual recovery. This is also an application of our “primary purpose - to carry the 
message to the sex and love addict who still suffers" (Tradition 5). 

Meetings and groups are autonomous except in matters effecting other groups or 
S.L.A.A. as a whole (Tradition 4). This means that the group can decide by its own group 
conscience, which at the beginning is the person or people who start it, who can 
attend and who cannot attend. So it is fine if a meeting or group wants to let members 
of AA, spouses, partners, students, others, attend. It is helpful if there is a statement 
about who is welcome or not, in the intergroup meeting list if the meeting is listed, but 
again this is the choice of the group or meeting. 
 
S.L.A.A. has a variety of cross addiction meetings. Some welcome sharing about all 
different addictions. Some welcome non-12 Step people to attend their meetings. 
Usually membership in another 12 Step fellowship would not prohibit a person's 
attendance, but they might be asked to share only about their experience strength 
and hope on the topic of the meeting.  
 
Frequently S.L.A.A. groups and meetings are very flexible about these matters. Some 
S.L.A.A. members may have experienced meetings of other 12 Step fellowships that 
were not as flexible. Flexibility is the choice of S.L.A.A. groups and meetings. 
 
Some S.L.A.A. meetings with special focus are not flexible about who attends. This is the 
choice of the meeting or group. 
 
Although some 12 Step fellowships say the newcomer is the most important person in 
any and all meetings of that fellowship, S.L.A.A. does not say this. Each S.L.A.A. group or 
meeting gets to decide about special attention to special topics or focus. 
 
Although I personally would hope that some meetings in every area welcome 
newcomers, I personally feel that there are benefits of other focuses in areas where 
there are many meetings. This is my personal opinion. S.L.A.A. allows freedom and 
flexibility in many ways that some other 12 Step fellowships may not. 
 
In S.L.A.A., it is OK to study outside literature as long as the outside literature is not 
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implied to be S.L.A.A. Conference approved literature. S.L.A.A. draft literature is not 
outside literature. It is non-Conference approved S.L.A.A. copy righted literature. The 
Conference Literature Committee encourages the use of draft literature, both to gather 
feedback to improve it prior to Conference approval and for the recovery benefits it 
offers. 
  

The CSTC is a group of volunteers, some of whom were ABM delegates, and others who 
volunteered out of interest.  We do not represent a group conscience of S.L.A.A., but are 
committed to bringing thoughtful discussion and study of 12 Step Fellowship literature and 
experience to the questions that are brought to us.  Other non-S.L.A.A. literature, such as AA or 
Al-Anon literature may have been accessed in order to see how other 12 Step Recovery 
Fellowships have addressed these issues.  We offer this summary as the result of our discussions.  
We present the major points of concern in the hope that wider discussion in the Fellowship will 
help us evolve our customs and practice of the S.L.A.A. program of recovery to better represent 
the loving guidance of a Higher Power.  Always we affirm the autonomy of each group and the 
need for each individual to follow her/his own conscience.  No decision of this group, or any 
other, is ever forced upon another, even when we believe a practice is clearly in conflict with 
the Steps and Traditions. 

 

DO YOU HAVE A QUESTION ABOUT A STEP OR TRADITION OR ANOTHER 
SITUATION AND HOW THE STEPS AND TRADITIONS MIGHT RELATE? 

 
The Conference Steps and Traditions Committee invites you to submit your questions 

regarding the Steps or Traditions and other questions as to how the Steps or Traditions might 
relate to that question. 

 
All responses to the questions are published in the FWS Newsletter and will be published to 

the FWS Website at the end of each Conference Year for future reference from the 
membership. If you require an immediate personal response please indicate this along with 
your question. All questions should be signed in the event that it is necessary to have more 

information. 
 

The responses are not authoritative, but represent careful study of the Steps and Traditions 
with responses based on the experience, strength and hope of the Committee members. We 

do not speak for the whole of S.L.A.A. 
 

You may contact us at – 
http://www.slaafws.org/contact/cstc 

http://www.slaafws.org/contact/cstc�
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Conference Prison Outreach Committee 
 

 
CONFERENCE PRISON OUTREACH COMMITTEE (CPOC) 

The CPOC continues to work with requests from inmates all around the USA with pen pal/sponsors and 
literature.  We have recently received requests from several in California who are seeking pen pals.  If 
there are members on the West Coast, or anywhere else, who would be interested in this important 
service, please contact us through the FWS website www.slaafws.org and we will send you the 
guidelines for writing along with some names and addresses.  The need is great and we can use all the 
volunteers we can get.  Intergroups are also welcome to become involved in this important work. 

We have recently received a request from an institution in an eastern state which would like to have 
S.L.A.A. meetings reinstated for their inmates.  We have contacted the nearest Intergroup to aid in 
getting this work started.   

We are currently working on a simple English version of Chapter 4 of the Basic Text (the 12 Steps).  This 
is a project which was started several years ago, but somehow lost steam and has not materialized.  We 
have an inmate helping with the writing in order to keep the language as contemporary as possible.  We 
are seeking to find a middle ground which will serve the educated inmate as well as the undereducated 
inmate.  Our goal is to have a draft copy ready to go to the Literature Committee for review during the 
current calendar year.  This will be a great tool for the inmates, as well as for others who might find 
reading and understanding the 12 Steps to be challenging.   

Yours in Service, 

Garry K., CPOC Chair 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.slaafws.org/�
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FWS Newsletter Submission Format 

It is very exciting to see how many of you are interested in submitting articles and reports to 
the FWS Newsletter. It is even more exciting to know the number of readers continues to grow. 
In order to maintain the integrity of the FWS Newsletter, I would like to encourage you to read 
and use the following guidelines when submitting articles and reports to the FWS Newsletter.  

 

 Please use the email address created specifically for submissions to the FWS Newsletter,  
http://slaafws.org/fwsnews-submit 

 Please make submissions in a .doc or .docx file, with the exception of flyers created for 
specific events or requests. Doing so helps the editor to make changes (usually for 
increased readability and continuity of print, minor grammatical errors) to the 
document.  

 Please remember to maintain anonymity. Use First Name and Last Initial.  
 Please follow the motion passed to place periods between the initials in our abridged 

name in any written material that is made public. It should look as such: S.L.A.A. 
 Please submit your articles and reports in a timely fashion. In each edition of the FWS 

Newsletter, the deadlines are published.  
 Please remember that the FWS Newsletter is not a recovery-oriented publication. It is 

not to be confused with the Journal, which publishes articles of recovery. All 
submissions must have the mission of the FWS Newsletter at its center, which is to 
publish items related to S.L.A.A. business, committee, office, and BOT news, and to 
share this information as widely as possible in order to keep all members, near and far, 
up-to-date with the business happenings of the Fellowship. 

 The deadlines are:  
• February 12, 2012 
• May 13, 2012 
• August 12, 2012 
• November 11, 2012 

If there are any concerns, questions, or comments re: the FWS Newsletter, you may contact the 
editor, Deb W., http://slaafws.org/contact/newseditor 

Respectfully submitted, Deb W.  
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